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Mr Steve Barnier Our ref: 13/11303
Executive Planner, Strategic Landuse Planning Your ref: 2015/203
Ballina Shire Council

PO Box 450

BALLINA NSW 2478

Dear Mr Barnier

Waste Transfer Station
540 Pimlico Road, Pimlico, Ballina Local Government Area
Review of Designated Development Application Submissions

Thankyou for your letter of 1 March 2016, which forwarded copies of submissions received
during the period of public exhibition for the above proposal in accordance with section 80(9) of
the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (EP&A Act).

The Department has reviewed the submissions and notes that there are no issues of State or
regional significance that apply to the proposal. The General Terms of Approval provided by the
Environment Protection Authority (EPA) should be incorporated into any development consent
granted by the Council.

It would be appreciated if a copy of Council's determination could be forwarded to the
Department for our records. Should you have any enquiries, please contact Lawrence Huang,
Planning Services, at the Department on (02) 9228 6236.

Yours sincerely

C

Chris Ritchie
Director §L/ 3/ /6
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